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Hinchey aide announces intent to run for Congress

Liz Lawyer 

February 16, 2012

Ithaca -- Longtime congressional aide and Freeville resident Dan Lamb announced Wednesday he is mounting a campaign to represent what is now New York's 22nd Congressional District.

Lamb, an aid to retiring Rep. Maurice Hinchey, who has held the seat for 10 terms, said he is looking forward to running for his boss's seat. A Democrat, Lamb is an Ithaca College and Syracuse University graduate.

"I feel a strong connection to the region," said Lamb, who has worked for Hinchey's office for 14 years. 

Lamb said he spends a lot of time in other areas of the district, particularly Broome and Tioga Counties. 

"I've grown very connected to the projects I'm involved in."

On his website, danlambforcongress.com, Lamb says, "For the past 14 years, I have dedicated myself to public service and to the idea that our government should work for all Americans, not just the wealthiest 1 percent. I strongly believe that we cannot overcome the tough economic challenges we face without experienced leaders who are ready to get things done. I know I can provide that leadership, and I'm ready to build on Congressman Hinchey's legacy as a progressive champion for our part of New York."

Wednesday, Lamb noted this election will be out of the norm, with a different primary date and a shortened election cycle. New district lines are also being created in Albany, so the district may have a different shape, or it may be eliminated all together as the state's population has shrunk relative to the rest of the country.

Hinchey said in an e-mail Wednesday, "Dan Lamb has been one of my most trusted advisers since 1998. 

His strong commitment to restoring the economy, creating jobs, protecting the environment and improving the quality of life throughout upstate New York is without question. While a formal endorsement cannot be made until the redistricting process concludes, I strongly support Dan's decision to run."

Other locals are interested in the race. Ithaca lawyer Leslie Danks Burke announced her intention to run last week. Tompkins County Legislator Nathan Shinagawa, another City of Ithaca resident, has said he is considering a run. Both are Democrats.

Republicans George Phillips, a teacher who lost to Hinchey in 2010, and Tom Engel, a former U.S. attorney in the Southern District of New York, have announced they will run.
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